

## St Thomas Becket

## Catholic Primary School Birchanger Road London SE25 5BN

Headteacher **Diarmuid Skehan**  Tel: (020) 8654 3006

24th February 2023

## Dear Parent/carer,

Your child is invited to attend school on Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> March. Even though the rest of their class will not be in school because of the strike action.

The government has stated that in the event of a strike, where they can, schools should prioritise attendance of vulnerable pupils, such as those with an EHCP or those who the school thinks would particularly benefit from being in school on that day. However, if you choose not to send your child to school on that day, they will not be marked as absent. Instead, they will be categorised in the same way as their other class members who will not be attending that day.

Your child will not have normal lessons on that day, as there won't be a class teacher present to plan and direct the learning. Instead, they will take part in a range of supported revision and off timetable activities. Your child should come to school in normal uniform, but with their PE kit available if they come to school on that day.

Please let the office know by Monday 27<sup>th</sup> February if you will be sending your child so that we can plan for the adults we have available. If we don not hear from you by the end of the day Monday, we will assume that you are not sending your child in.

Kind Regards

Mr Diarmuid Skehan Headteacher











